
HEART MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL METING 	 June 13, 1944 
CONFERENCE ROOM 	Tuesday 

910'0a.m.-1/130 a.m. 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Nakashima. 

ROLL CALL 
Absentee: none 

Minutes of June 6 were approved as read and of June 9 were approved as corrected. 

COMMUNICATION REVIewed 
a. From M.O. Anderson, Assistant Proje ct Director, on round-table discussion. 
b. From Mas Morioka, on speaker for Jerome transferees reception. 

"1. SPEAKER 
Mr, Nakashima, chairman, was selected to represent the Community Council to 

speak at the reception for the transferees from Jerome. • 

For the forth-coming induction ceremony on vice-
chairman, was elected to speak on the behalf of Community 

2. SANITATION 
Mr. T. Takahashi of Sanitation Committee reported that there are eight cases 

of scarlet fever prevalent among the residents. Though it is not very a ser-
ieus sickness as stated by Miss. Van Kirk, chief nurse, it is advisable  
but not compulsory, te have vaccination. In regard to the rental on tha 
optical equipments, it is the opinion of the owner that at least one percent 
of its cost"..e paid not as a rental but as an appreciation. The Council 
recommended t10.00 a month for the usage be paid by the Community enterprises 
The Community Enterprises Committee and ,Mr. Matsushige were asked to contact 
Dr. Itatani and the Community Enterprises. 

3. LABOR 
Mr. Hatchimonji reported that there are eight girls working at the Caucasian 

living quarters. I t is learned that Community -enterprises is charging twenty 
five'  percent as service charge plus prevailing wR.A. wage scale and 

clothing allowances to these employers. Discussion followed that these girls be 
paid prevailing wages as outside. The matter was left for further study by 
the Labor Committee, 

4.. SWIMMING POOL 
Mr. S. Nagumo of Recreation Committee reported. that it is difficult to get 

gravel and sand. fer the completion of the pool, but as soon as Mr. Todd returns 
from Cheyenne, the work will be started. Since there is a labor shortage, he 
asked the Councilmen to ask for volunteers from their blocks. 

5. SUGGESTION 
Mr. Hatchimonji reported as a suggestiOn from his block on the procedure of 

paying the appreciation fund to the doctors. As told by one of the former 
Tuleans, at Tule Lake the organization was formed te handle all appreciation 

contributions for the services rendered by the doctors. Any resident who 
receives doctor's treatment may contribute his appreciation to this organ-
ization instead of giving directly to the doctor. This fund, including the 
regular contribution, is paid to the doctors and nurses for the appreciation 
ef their services. 

6, JANITORIAL SERVICE 
Mr. Anderson reported that janiterial service will be provided for the 

recreation halls. Determination of how this service will be distributed will 
be adequately studied by the Chief Engineer. 

Meeting was adjeurned at 11:30 a. m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Tom Ozawa, Secretary 
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